
 

 

CVLGC FALL MEETING MINUTES 
October 12, 2022 

 
Toni Coleman, president, opened the meeting by asking members if they have any suggestions 
on how to improve the league they should email/text/call her with their ideas. The executive 
board will review the suggestions during their winter meeting early next year and report to the 
league at the spring meeting in March 2023 of any changes. 
 
Bette Niemi, treasurer, passed out a budget report showing monies collected and monies spent 
during 2022. She reported that the club account will be carrying over $390 into next year. 
 
Elaine Hartmann, vice president, polled members present on whether the league should have a 
separate pink flight or keep red and pink tees intermingled within the 3 flights. After some 
discussion the group decided to keep the 2 tees intermingled. As a result of the discussion, all 
future games of the week will be net based. 
 
Elaine also notified the group that Interclub was considering opening up competition to include 
pink tees. A meeting will be held to discuss this change this winter (probably in December). 
Elaine will send out an email when the date is set for the meeting asking for volunteers to 
represent CV at this meeting. Mary, Toni, and Elaine volunteered to attend, which means only 
one or two others need to agree to attend the meeting, as well. 
 
Elaine and the ladies present thanked Patrick and his staff for a great 2022 season. 
 
Toni passed out prizes to Karen Faulkner and Theresa Sauter for holes-in-one this year, both on 
hole #17. 
 
Kathi McKeown announced the ringer card winners. She also passed out the winning to 
participating members for birdies and chip-ins. 
 
Elaine handed out Match Play and Club Championship prizes. Liz Catlett won the Match Play 
tournament and Delia Kahle is the club champion for 2022. 
 
A motion was made to adjourn the meeting and it was seconded. 
 
As Recorded by: 
Elaine Hartmann 
Vice President 
 
 


